Teleconference/Virtual

Meeting Minutes
Law Enforcement Committee
Board of Wildlife Resources
7870 Villa Park Drive, Board Room
Richmond, Virginia 23228

September 22, 2020
3:00 pm

Present: Mr. G. K. Washington, Chair, Mr. Brian Vincent; Absent: Mr. John Daniel; Board
Members in attendance: Mr. Leon Boyd, Ms. Catherine Claiborne; Executive Director: Mr.
Ryan J. Brown; Director’s Working Group: Mr. Gary Martel, Mr. Darin Moore, Mr. Lee
Walker, Dr. Gray Anderson, Ms. Paige Pearson, Mr. George Braxton, Major Scott Naff, Major
Bryan Young.

The Committee Chair called the Virtual meeting to order at 3:00 pm and welcomed everyone to
the meeting. The Chair noted for the record that a quorum was present for the meeting. The

Chair read the meeting proceeding under Item 4-0.01.

The Board Secretary called a Roll Call Vote for attendance of Board members. G. K.
Washington, Brian Vincent, Leon Boyd, Catherine Claiborne.

Meeting Minutes: The minutes of the January 22, 2020 minutes have been distributed and
posted to the website for review. The Chair called for a motion to approve the minutes. The
Board Secretary took a roll call vote. Ayes: Washington and Vincent.

Accreditation Presentation: The Chair called on Lt. Rob Ham for a presentation.

Lt. Rob Ham presented a Law Enforcement Accreditation update.

After comments and questions, the Chair thanked Lt. Ham for his presentation.
Administration Update: The Chair called on Major Bryan Young for an update.

Major Bryan Young gave an Administrative Update:

Followed up on the Accreditation update

Update on the Dispatch Center

Academy update

>
>
>
> CPQO’s are back in training



After comments and questions, the Chair thanked Major Young for his update.

Elk Enforcement Opportunities/Challenges: The Chair call on Lt. Jason Culbertson and CPO
Matt Arnold for a presentation.

Lt. Jason Culbertson and CPO Matt Arnold presented the Elk Enforcement Opportunities/
Challenges.

After comments and questions, the Chair thanked Lt. Culbertson and CPO Matt Arnold for their
presentation.

Operation Update: The Chair called on Major Scott Naff for an Update.

> Qutreach in the Community

> (CPO’s gearing up for Hunting Season
> Boat Theft and Fraud National Award
> AFWA award to Sgt. Dan Hall

After comments and questions, the Chair thanked Major Naff for his Update.
Director’s Report: The Chair called on Executive Director Ryan Brown for his report.
Director Brown reported on:

> Thanked the Law Enforcement Officers for their presentations today
> (Gave an update on the hiring for the Colonel position

> Announced that the positions for Sargent vacancy’s had been approved
> Congratulated Sgt. Dan Hall on his National award from AFWA

> (Congratulated the Boat Theft and Fraud Team on their National award
> Working on officer recruitment

Chair’s Report: The Chair commended the law staff and agency on the recent awards and how
amazing it is for all the awards and accomplishments the agency has received. The Chair
thanked Board member Leon Boyd for hosting the Law Committee meeting in Vansant.

The Chair asked if there were any additional comments and announced the next meeting date
will be announced at a later date and adjourned the meeting at 4:40 pm

Respectfully submitted,

Frances Boswell
/s/



